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CPLT handover solar lights to NTD  

 
 
China Police Liaison Team (CPLT) handed over sets of solar lights to National Traffic 
Department of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) on 17 October 2023 at 
Kukum traffic office. 
  
The handing over of the solar lights, briefcases, stationery and sporting T-Shirt were to 
equip and support the traffic officers as part of preparation for the Pacific Games 2023 
(PG23). 
  
Team Leader (TL) China Police Liaison Team (CPLT) Commissioner Zhao 
Jinyong during the handing over program said on behalf of the CPLT I would like to 
extend warm congratulations and feel deeply honoured to experience the police 
cooperation of CPLT and RSIPF to a new level. 

  
TL Commissioner Zhao said he is very glad if these things can help the traffic officers do 
their work more efficiently. 
  

Mr. Zhao said the friendship between China and SI is long-lasting. Although today is the 
completion of our first batch of equipment handover from the fourth group of CPLT. 
  
He said it is not the end but the beginning. The CPLT will continue their cooperation with 
the RSIPF, and render efforts to support NTD in its preparation for the PG23. 
  
Assistant Commissioner (AC) National Capital and Crime Prevention Mr Simpson 
Pogeava in his brief remarks during the handing program acknowledged the support 
rendered to NTD. 
  
AC Pogeava said these items will help boost the morale of our NTD officers. This is the 
kind of police support needed and I ask the officers to take care of them. 
  
After the handover program, a brief tour was conducted at the NTD office. 
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rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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